

The Leader meets with the Deputy Secretary-General of Hezbollah Lebanon - 30 /Jul/ 2024

This evening, Ayatollah Imam Khamenei, the Leader of the Islamic Revolution, met with Hujjat al-Islam wa al-Muslimin Na'im Qassem, the Deputy Secretary-General of Hezbollah, Lebanon. He described Hezbollah's policy from the beginning of the Al-Aqsa Storm operation as entirely prudent and wise and aligned with its interests. He emphasised that they should continue this path and remain within the same framework.

The Leader considered the existing coordination among various factions in Lebanon and their support for the positions and decisions of the resistance as a sign of Hezbollah's success in the political landscape of the country.

Ayatollah Khamenei told Mr Na'im Qassem: "Send my regards to Sayyed Hassan Nasrallah and tell him that I always pray for him and all the commanders and fighters of the Lebanese resistance."

During this meeting, Hujjat al-Islam wa al-Muslimin Na'im Qassem provided a report on the latest developments in Lebanon and the battles in the northern front of occupied Palestine.